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G’day all you wonderful members of Navy Yacht Club Long Beach. 

 

I hope you have been having a great summer so far in spite of how hot it has been.  We had a good turnout for the Salt and 

Lime Tequila Time.  Everyone who attended agreed it was a really wonderful event.  Becky B and her volunteers made it 

memorable and because of that it will probably be done again next year.  By the time scuttlebutt is published the Women 

Veterans Duffy Cruise will have taken place.  I see the intense planning taking place by Becky M (Jr. Staff Commodore) and 

her volunteers.  It will be a very successful event.  It makes me feel so good that our club can honor our military veterans in 

any way we can.   

Please read the scuttlebutt all the way through to be informed of what is on the calendar for the rest of the year.  Sunday 

September 4 is Summer Sunday grill your own B-B-Q.  

  

We have now entered the election of officers and directors time frame.  As of now nominations for having your name, or the 

name of your chosen member for office, are being accepted up to but no later than September 20.  All nominations are to be 

sent to both  

Rebecca Martinez, Jr. Staff Commodore rmart57979@aol.com and  

Stephen Batiz Election Communications Custodian sbatiz@batiz.com  

 

All candidates will have the opportunity to present themselves at a “Meet the Candidates” pot luck at the club Friday  

September 23.   

The election committee will meet to create a ballot from the qualified list of candidates. 

For election secrecy the election will be on line by the same company that held our election last year. 

The company will e-mail your ballot to you October 5.  If you do not respond they will text the ballot.  Please vote for the 

members you want or write in any other candidate you choose.  

The election result will be announced at the General Membership meeting Sunday November 6. 

 

Mark Sunday, November 6 on your calendars for the General Membership meeting at the Navy golf Course in Cypress.  That 

and Opening Day are the two biggest events of our yacht club year.  

 

A new award has been added to the list for presentation at the General Membership meeting.  This is the John P. Larson 

“RISING STAR” award to be presented to a new member who has demonstrated extraordinary service during their initial 

membership period of 12 to 18 months.  Nominations are accepted up to September 30, 2022.  Please submit a nomination 

for yourself or another member by September 30, 2022  to Rodney Coomber, Commodore, anzac1240@yahoo.com. The 

awards committee will seriously consider all submissions. 

Wishing you calm seas and gentle breezes 

Rodney Coomber, Commodore 

mailto:rmart57979@aol.com
mailto:sbatiz@batiz.com
mailto:anzac1240@yahoo.com


 

 

Vice Commodore 
Charles Buckner 
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Ahoy Membership,  

 

August came and went in a blur! One of our main events was a repeat, by popu-

lar demand, from last year: “Salt & Lime, Tequila Time!”, organized by Becky 

Byrum (and a whole host of volunteers). It was indeed another great time had by 

all and no doubt will be requested again for next year. Another fabulous event 

was the Military Women’s Duffy Ride, organized by Rebecca Martinez and again a 

wonderful group of Club volunteers. See Rebecca’s report for details, and check 

out some of the fun pictures in the photo gallery.  

 

In August we celebrated the birthdays of 16 members (5 Leo and 11 Virgo): 

 

 Leo (August 1-22)  

 

Diana Aperlo-Davide, Brittany Arias, Daniel Brinkman, Heinz Butner, Brad Hunter, 

Joyce Jackson-Coomber, Rob Martin, Cynthia Ramirez, Ron Toman,  

Sharon Butner, Thomas Welch, William Yi Virgo  

 

(August 23-31)  

 

Phil Collins, Jeremy Lane, Paul Truang, Walt Zolczanski, Jay Zaidenberg  

 

Congratulations on another trip around the sun!  

Continue to Page 5 
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In September we will see the Harvest Moon, as well as a number of exciting 

events at the Club. On the 4th, we’ll host our final Summer Sunday BYO BBQ. 

What better way to celebrate Labor Day than searing your own meat and min-

gling with Club members?! If you’d like to stretch your horizons, come join the 

“Chair Yoga” class on the 18th. This is a joint event with our sister Club Little 

Ships Fleet. Bring your spiritual self and get into your “Ohmmmmmm”  

 

And right around the corner, in October, we’ll have our next themed Potluck 

“Gilligan’s Island” on the 7th, and “October Fest - Beer & Brats” on the 22nd.  

 

Be sure and check out the flyer’s on our website and signup for the events your 

interests and schedule allow.  

 

Last but not least, you are no doubt aware that we are in the nomination period 

(August 20 to September 20) for next year’s Flag Officers and Directors positions. 

This is your opportunity to join the Board or appointed staff and be directly in-

volved in the management of the Club. Your welcome to nominate yourself or 

any club member for any qualified position. Refer to the Club’s By-laws in your 

NYCLB Directory and the email from Rebecca Martinez (sent out August 19) for 

details. Join in and together let’s make 2023 the best year ever at NYCLB!  

 

I’m looking forward to seeing you all at the Club soon.  

 

Cheers,  

 

Captain Charles  
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Rear Commodore 

Elena Yuasa 
Ahoy Membership,  

 

August was another  successful month. We continue to see interest from the community in joining the Navy 

Yacht Club. We have already gained  23  new members since January 2022 and have  

received applications from an addition  5 great candidates. We will easily be back to our previous  

membership level. If you are a sponsor for any of the pending applicants, please help them complete the  

application approval process by encouraging them to participate in two events.  NYCLB is thrilled to have four 

new members joining our boating family this month.  

  

REMINDER : Our NYCLB Directory is now available for pick-up.  I placed them in a box which is  

located in the clubhouse and they are sorted by last name.  All members are required to sign our NYCLB  

Directory Distribution Log to ensure that all copies were distributed accordingly.  If you are a no-resident of  

Orange County or Los Angeles County,  your copy will be sent to your home address.  I am currently still  

mailing out directories to members that reside outside of the area.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had an outstanding party on. August 20 “Salt & Lime, Tequila Time!” which was well attended 
and a lot of fun. Each attendee received a bag of goodies and a  natural straw sombrero!! 
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Please welcome our members and make them feel at home and let them know that they 

have joined the best yacht club in Southern California! 

The latest new member(s) approved at the August Board of Directors meeting are: 

 

Rudy Lopez Jr – Retired police officer. Huntington Harbor Yacht Club  Commodore in 
2020. He owns a boat docked in Huntington Harbor. He is also a Vice Commander of 
the Division 6 of USCG Aux and an avid boater. Currently Huntington Harbor YC Jr 
Staff Commodore  and a  member of IOBG International Order of the Blue Gavel.  
 
Stephen Saracco – Worked for the LA County. He was the manager in charge of the 
Construction Maintenance Department. In 1978 he joined Sunset Aquatic YC back 
which later became the  Huntington Harbor YC in 2007. He is a member of Huntington 
Harbor YC and Jr Staff Commodore. He is also a member of IOBG International Order 
of the Blue Gavel  
 
Gary Zimmerman – He joined the  USMC Artillery Battery. Served in Vietnam.2 years 
and 6 year as reserve.  After the USMC service , he work at Texaco- Refinery Long 
Beach  and retired after 37 years He resides in Long Beach. 
 
John Humphreys -Retired Commercial Engineer and a part time instructor for the  
University of Phoenix. He is Staff Commodore of Seagate Yacht Club. He is a  
member of IOBG International Order of Blue Gavel. .  

NYCLB just formed  a Nominating Committee to search for those who would like to become more involved 

in the workings of the Navy Yacht Club Long Beach  If  you are interested in joining our Board as a Director 

or  flag officer please submit your information to  Sbatiz@BATIZ.com and Rmart57979@aol.com  

 

A Director and Flag Officers  are voting members on the Board and attend meetings at the club on the 2nd 

Wednesday of the month at 6:00 p.m. If you are interested in becoming a Rear Commodore, the duties 

include: Newsletter development and maintaining of membership database, publication  and distribution 

of the newsletter, known as Scuttlebutt  and the annual membership directory . Also, serves as a member 

of the membership committee and ensures that all applications met the membership requirements in ac-

cordance with the by-laws.  If you are interested in becoming the Rear Commodore, do not hesitate to 

submit a self-nomination.  

 

If you would like to know more about the position, please contact me. 

mailto:Sbatiz@BATIZ.com
mailto:Rmart57979@aol.com


Page 8 Continue to Page 9 

 The John P. Larson "Rising Star"  Award- NEWS  

On 8/12 an email was sent out  announcing the John P. Larson “Rising Star” 
Award.  
 
In continued support and remembrance of a great husband, father and  
shipmate, in 2022 John’s sextant was donated to NYCLB as a perpetual trophy 
for a “Rising Star” award. This award is to be bestowed on a new member 
that has exemplified extraordinary participation, support and dedication to 
the club’s  
endeavors  
 
The family desires that this trophy be awarded to new members of the club 
who have demonstrated extraordinary service during their initial  
membership period of 12 -18 months.  Contributions should include not only 
participation but also sustained service, volunteer support and leadership. 
For couples, the activities of the spouse/significant other may be included. 

Betty Larson and Deborah Tyhust-Larson, thank you so much for this wonderful contribution to the club.  
 
 
Per Rodney Coomber NYCLB Commodore,  the nominations are due to his Selection Nominations Committee by 
September 30 . (Deadline extended)  He will provide more information regarding submissions. The award will be 
presented at the Annual General Meeting November 6, 2022.      
 
There are many wonderful volunteers in our club . It is a perfect chance for you to give back so  submit the 
name of any person whom you feel is a deserving candidate.  
  
Reminder: 
Our upcoming New Member’s Night  has been scheduled for September 9. Please plan on  attending to welcome 
our new members. Keep checking our website for exciting events and read our  SCUTTLEBUTT calendar for up-
coming activities.  
Please come celebrate with us!  
 

Sail smart, sail safe, sail fast and sail fun.  

Elena Yuasa  
Rear Commodore 
Email: Novapower2@gmail.com 

mailto:Novapower2@gmail.com
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Tim Hohmann 

Continue to Page 11 

Safety & Seamanship – Visual Distress Signals 

Federal and state law requires that recreational vessels longer than 16 feet carry USCG-approved 

visual distress signals. This requirement is often met with pyrotechnic flares, either handheld 

flares or aerial flares shot from a flare pistol. A minimum of three flares for both day and night 

use are required (some flares are certified for both day and night use so you only need to carry 

three – otherwise you need three of each). 

 

Flares should be stowed in an accessible location, kept in usable condition (a waterproof box is a 

good option) and not expired. Expired flares don’t meet the requirement of the regulation so if 

your flares are expired you could be subject to a fine. So obviously, pyrotechnic flares need to be 

replaced on a regular basis (usually 42 months after manufacture). Which leaves the problem of 

what to do with expired flares, which are classified as Hazardous Material. 

 

Options include: 

Keep expired flares onboard as “extras.” As long as you have a sufficient number of unex-

pired flares onboard you meet the requirement. Expired flares, especially if properly 

stored, may be serviceable and give you some extra signaling ability. But expired flares 

can become unstable, so they shouldn’t be kept too long after expiration and should be 

stored in a clearly marked container separate from unexpired flares 

Check with your local hazardous waste disposal facilities to see if they will accept expired 

marine flares (don’t get your hopes up, most do not) 

Check with your local Coast Guard Auxiliary to see if they will accept expired flares for use in 

training 

Look for local expired marine flare collection events (like the upcoming one on September 10 

in Wilmington) 

Consider switching to electronic visual signaling devices which meet the USCG requirement 

but do not expire or generate hazardous waste 

 

Not recommended: 

Do not throw expired flares in household trash, marina dumpsters or overboard 

Do not soak expired pyrotechnics in water. This does not render them safe 

Do not fire them off for “practice.” Even if you make the appropriate radio calls this could set 

off a search-and-rescue operation and you could be subject to very large fines  
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Cruising Program 

We have a cruise-out scheduled for September 16-18 at Cabrillo Beach Yacht Club in San Pedro. If 

you’re interested in participating, either bringing your boat or joining the group by car for social 

activities, please contact the fleet captain. 

 

Passagemaker Trophy 

 

The Passagemaker Trophy is awarded to the Navy Yacht Club Long Beach member who has made 

the longest cruise during the year. If you believe you’re eligible or know of another member who 

should be considered please let me know. Please provide a brief description of the passage in-

cluding dates, destinations and distance sailed. A winner will be selected and the trophy will be 

awarded at the General Meeting in November.  

New Event! Sunday Funday Three Hour Cruise 

The idea of this event is to help get members out on the water. We will ask skippers to sign up 

their boats and then match them up with interested members who want to get out for a casual 

Sunday afternoon day cruise. We’re planning an initial event for Sunday, September 25 so if 

you’re interested in participating either as a skipper or as crew please let me know. 

 

Fleet Captain 2023 

The call for nominations is out for flag officers for 2023. Although I didn’t run for Fleet Captain 

for 2022 but was appointed to the job when the elected individual wasn’t able to serve, I have to 

say that I’ve thoroughly enjoyed being Fleet Captain and would highly recommend that anyone 

who’s interested in helping with leadership in the club consider nominating themselves. 

 

The major functions of Fleet Captain are: 

Declaring the harbor “free of ice and flotsam” at Opening Day 

Promoting safety & seamanship 

Overseeing the club’s cruising program 

Overseeing the club’s racing program (mainly run by the Race Chair and Principal Race Officer) 

Coordinating safety for on-the-water events like Military Family Day, Women Veterans Duffy 

Cruise, etc. 

 

In addition to the above functions, the Fleet Captain is a voting member of the Board of Direc-

tors, participating in the overall management of the Club. If you’re interested in taking on this fun 

and interesting role or know of another member who would be perfect for it, see the email from 

Becky Martinez and consider putting in a nomination. 
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Jr. Staff Commodore 
Becky Martinez 
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To: All members of Navy Yacht Club Long Beach  

 

RE: Call for 2023 board of director nominations and letters of interest  

 

The time has come for NYCLB annual election of officers for 2023!  

 

You have all benefited from the current officers and board members for their 

tireless volunteer work. However, their terms are limited. So now, I am encourag-

ing you to seriously consider submitting a letter of interest on your own behalf 

for one of the positions on the ballot. You may also submit a letter nominating 

another member for one of the positions.  

 

As you all are aware, NYCLB is a volunteer organization and, as such, we can only 

exist through the commitment and efforts of our many volunteers. Please con-

sider stepping up to contribute to our club for 2023!  

 

Your letter of interest or nomination of another member must include a brief bi-

ography describing your interest in the position and why you believe you (or your 

nominee) to be a good candidate. It should be no more than one-half page. Send 

your letters to both Stephen Batiz, Communication Custodian and Becky Mar-

tinez, Jr. Staff Commodore, Chairwomen of 2022 Nominating Committee.  

 

Sbatiz@BATIZ.com 

  

Rmart57979@aol.com  



  The positions on the ballot for the 2023 year are:  

 

.  Commodore  

.  Vice Commodore  

.  Rear Commodore  

.  Fleet Captain  

.  4 Director Positions  

 

IMPORTANT DATES:  

On August 20, each member will receive an email requesting nominations for the 2023 Board of Directors. This 

is when you can submit your letter of interest or nominate another member. You will have until September 20 

to submit your nomination(s).  

September 20 is the last day nominations will be accepted.  

 

On October 5, each member will receive by email a link to access the NYCLB 2023 election ballot (there will be 

no mailed ballots). This email will come from   

Stephen Batiz, Communication Custodian.  

November 4 is the deadline for submitting your ballot.  

November 6 is the Annual Meeting at which the results of the election will be  

announced.  

Note: Per By-Laws Article VI Section 3, all applications / nomination & letters must be received not later than 

TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 20, 2022.  

Respectfully,  

Rebecca Martinez, Jr. Staff Commodore  

Chairwomen Nominating Committee  

NYCLB 3rd Annual Women Veteran Duffy Cruise 
Navy Yacht Club Long Beach hosted thirty women veterans from Los Angeles and Orange county community 
service organization. 
All enjoyed a two hour Alamitos Bay Duffy cruise with delicious appetizers a barbeque lunch, gifts, raffle prizes 
and most 
important camaraderie with new acquaintances. Everyone will cherish this successful event for years to come. 
Thank you to our member volunteers that made this happen! 
Bryan & Casey Barras 
Dan & Anja  Garwick 
Rodney & Joyce Coomber 
Mary Jensen 
Cindy Farmer 
Colleen Taylor 
Cindy Ramirez 
Becky Byrum 
Mo Nelsen 
Charles Buckner 
Tim Hohmann 
Elena Yuasa 
Thank you to all! 
Becky Martinez, Jr. Staff Commodore 
Chair Military Programs 
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Heinz Butner 

Race Chairman  
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Ahoy Racers 
 
Long Beach Harbor High Point Series 
The SlBYC Harbor Pursuit race was conducted on Saturday August 20.  This race 
when from a start near Island Chaffee up to the LA Harbor entrance (Angles Gate) 
and then back around the outer break wall with the finish was inside Alamitos 
Bay at Navy YC.  Raptor was the only Navy boat completing and finished in 8th 
place.  The wind for the race was a pleasant 7-11 knots. But, for most of the day 
the wind came out of the South East (145-180 deg M).  That made the upwind leg 
a tight reach and the downwind leg a tight reach.  Only a few boats even tried  
flying spinnakers down the length of the breakwater.  The non-spinnaker boats 
did well. 
The next race in the series is the NYCLB All Hands Race on  
Saturday 10 September. 
 
Thursday Evening Pop-Top Races - Series II 
With one race to go in Series III, the Thursday evening Pop Top races are almost 
over.  With five of six races complete, the five boats representing Navy YC are at 
the top of the leader board.  In the PHRF “AA” fleet the Farr40, Jazz is in 3rd.  In 
PHRF “A” the J109 Raptor is in 2nd and the J109 Shadowfax is in 3rd.   
In PHRF “C” Dawn Patrol (Catalina 30) is in 1st with  
Renegade in 2nd.  The five NYCLB boats are also well represented in the competi-
tion for the yearly “High Point” trophy.  Out of more than 60 boats currently rep-
resented, the Navy boats are:  Raptor  2nd, Dawn Patrol 3rd, Shadowfax 8th, Jazz 
9th and Renegade 10th. 
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Upcoming races: 
Tuesday Salty Sailors, every Tuesday 
SLBYC Pop Tops, Last Race Thursday 1 Sep 
SlBYC Outlaw Regatta ,3 September 
NYCLB All Hands, September 10  
NYCLB Navy Day Regatta, October 15 
SlBYC Sunday Sailors, 6 Nov, 20 Nov & 4 Dec 
 
Navy YC racers are encouraged to participate and reminded that NYCLB and Har-
bor Series races carry a bonus in the NYCLB Trident competition 

Place 
Total 

Points 
Boat 

1 42.5 Raptor 

2 31.5 Jazz 

3 31 Dawn Patrol 

4 25 Renegade 

5 22 Shadowfax 

6 7.5 Windfall 
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    8/12/2022 New MEMBER NIGHT 
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Ctrl Click on this URL for more Pictures 

8/27/2022  
3rd ANNUAL WOMAN VETERANS DUFFY CRUISE 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/STpUq85WLqJbTkdP6  

Thanks to Casey Barras for  taking these  

Pictures below.  

https://photos.app.goo.gl/STpUq85WLqJbTkdP6


Page 19 

 

  

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
2 3  Military 

Family Day  

4 

Salty Sailor 

Race 

5 

 

 

 

6 7 Potluck - 

“Three Hour 

Tour” (Gilligan’s 

Island)  

8 Luncheon to 

Support 3rd Annual  

Wounded Warrior 

9 10 

Columbus  

Day 

11 

Salty Sailor 

Race 

12 

Board   

Meeting  

13 14  

Potluck - 

Members night 

15 Navy Day  

Regatta 

16  Breakfast to 

support “Adopt 

Military Family 

Program”  

17 18Salty  

Sailor Race 

 

19 20 21 Potluck Joint 

with LSFYC 

Bring a dish  

to share 

22  Octoberfest - 

Beer & Brats  

 

23 

 

24 25 

Salty Sailor 

Race 

26 27 28 Potluck  

Birthday Night 

”  

29 

30 

 

 

31 

Halloween 

 

      

October 2022     

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

 

   

 

 

 

1 SLBYC Pop 

Tops Finish 

Line  

2  Potluck -  

 

Bring a dish  

to share 

3 Outlaw Regatta  

Finish line. MDR to  

SlBYC 

4   Summer     

Sunday BBQ - 

BYO Meat ($5)  

5 

Labor Day 

6 

Salty Sailor 

Race 

7 

 

8  9  Potluck - 

Members night 

 

10  All Hands  

Race 

11 12 13 Salty  

Sailor Race 

 

14 

Board   

Meeting  

15 16 Potluck  

 

Cruise Out  to 

CBYC 

17 LSFYC - Clean the 

Bay Day (9am to 

2pm     Cruise Out  

to    CBYC 

18  Chair Yoga 

(joint event with 

LSFYC)  

19 20 

Salty Sailor 

Race 

21 22  

First day of 

Autumm 

23 Potluck  

Bring a dish  

to share 

23-25 SCYA  

Commodore’s 

Cruise  

25  

Sunday Funday 

3 Hour Tour 

 

26 

 
 

27 

Salty Sailor 

Race 

28 29 30  Potluck 

Birthday Night 

“Adopt a Mili-

tary Family”  

1 “Adopt a Military 

Family” Fundraiser 

Program “Start 

(through December 

15)  

September 2022     
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Ahoy Members, 
 
We’ve been given an opportunity to attend the Catalina Comedy Island two-day event,  
September 9 & 10, with a 10 percent discount on ticket prices.  See the attached flyer for  
details.  
 
Use code NYCLB10 for the discount.  
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Terry Kyle & Shirley 
Kyle 

Safety  
Event Permits  

Tony Rietdyk, S/C 
Port Captain  
Webmaster, 

Quartermaster, 
Grounds/Facility/

Improvement  
Scuttlebutt 

Hap Wood 

Chaplain 

Tim Hohmann 

Budget Committee Chair 

Finance Committee 

Chair 

ASPBYC Delegates/

Alternate 

Joya Ryerson 

Membership Wellbeing 

Cathy Acevedo 

Sunshine Lady 

 

   Elena Yuasa, R/C 
Membership 

Yearbook Director 
Publicity 

Rodney Coomber, Commodore 

SCYA Delegates/Alternate 
 

Moti Cohen-Doron 

Grounds/Facility/Improvement  
 

Becky Martinez Jr. S/C 
Opening Day 

SCYA Delegates/Alternate 
 

Heinz Butner 
Race Chairman 

     ASPBYC Delegate/ alternate 
Quartermaster 

 
Doug Wilson 

        Grounds/Facility/Improvement  
Committee  

2022 Flag Officers & Directors 

Commodore: Rodney Coomber 

                  Commodore@nyclb.org 

(714) 488-2064 

Vice Commodore: Charles Buckner 

cabernetsky@gmail.com 

 

Rear Commodore:Elena Yuasa 

novapower2@gmail.com 

 

Fleet Captain:  Tim Hohmann 

hohmanntj@gmail.com 

 

Jr. staff Commodore: Becky Martinez 

(951) 236-8198 

 

DIRECTORS: 

Moti Cohen-Doron 

Terry Kyle 

Mike Rodsater 

Joya Ryerson 

Safety Oversight (Club House & 

events) 

Terry & Shirley Kyle 

Membership Wellbeing  

Communication: 

Joya Ryerson  

Cathy Acevedo 

Race Chairman: 

Heinz Butner 

Port Captain: 

Tony Rietdyk, S/C  

Judge Advocate: 

Kate Rinaldi,  J.D. Attorney  

Treasurer 

Becky Byrum 

Secretary 

Colleen Taylor 

Long Term Facilities  

Planning Committee: 

Doug Wilson –Chair 

Moti Cohen-Doron 

Tony Rietdyk, S/C 

Facilities Project Oversight: 

Moti Cohen-Doron  

Event Permits: 

Terry Kyle  

Shirley Kyle 

Manny Haro 
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APPOINTED 2022 NYCLB COMMITTEE LIST 

  

Becky Byrum 

Bar Team Lead? 

Ship’s Store? 

mailto:Commodore@nyclb.org

